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MEMORANDUM  
Administrative Services 

 
 

 

    
 Meeting of 04/20/16 

TO:  Wendy S. Tukloff, Ed.D., Superintendent 
  For Board of Trustees  
FROM:  Josephine Peterson, Chief Business Official 
SUBJECT: Agreement for Use of Cabrillo Field – Pacifica Girls Softball 
   
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board approve the agreement between the Pacifica School District and the 
Pacifica Girls Softball League (“PGSL”) for Joint Use and Maintenance of the Cabrillo Field. 
 
Background 
This is a renewal of an agreement that was approved in March 2006.  In lieu of paying a fee for the use of the 
Cabrillo field, the Pacifica PGSL is responsible for most of the maintenance of the field.  The district continues 
to mow and be responsible for the irrigation system, but the PGSL performs weeding, fertilizing, gopher hole 
filling, and seasonal reseeding of worn areas of the field.  PGSL spends between $10,000-$20,000 each year on 
maintenance and improvement of the Cabrillo fields.  This partnership has resulted in a higher quality field for 
community use. 
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